CITY OF ELSBERRY

REGULAR SESSION 

MARCH 8, 2016

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:30 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Aldermen Hartley, Aldermen Kinion, Alderman Rockwell, Aldermen Steele, Aldermen Talbot, City Clerk Sharon Kakouris, City Collector Rachel Reed, and City Treasurer Tammy Sharpe, Alderman Harper was absent.  Also present were Marshall Suddarth and Tony Sneed of Alliance Water Resources, City Attorney Rob Guinness, and PBP Committee Chairman Aprile Taylor and Brian Marten from MECO.
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order and led in the pledge to the flag.  Roll call deemed a quorum present.
Minutes of the previous meetings were approved as written upon motion by Aldermen Kinion and seconded by Aldermen Rockwell.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Kinion Rockwell, Steele, Talbot

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

Unpaid bills were presented for the Board’s consideration. Motion to approve said bills was made by Aldermen Kinion, seconded by Aldermen Hartley, with the following vote:


AYES-Kinion, Rockwell, Steele, Talbot, Hartley

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
PROGRAM UPDATES
Mayor Wilch stated that on the Demolition Project will be going out for bids and the Sewer System project with USDA should be closed out soon.
Brian Martin with Meco they have received the changes that the city wants to make on Contract A for rebidding.  The rebids should be ready to go out with the next 2 weeks.
PETITIONS OF PEOPLE WHO FILED REQUESTS FOR AGENDA

Karen Panther would like to start up a Chamber of Commerce for Eastern Lincoln County, which would include Elsberry, Winfield, Foley, Old Monroe and there has been some interest in Silex.  Having a Chamber of Commerce would help business prosper and grow in a community, increase job opportunities, and help support Economic Development.
Terry Martin representing the God’s House of Ministry asked permission from the Board to have a fundraiser, which would be a motorcycle show, in the City Parks on June 25, 2016.  There was a question about whether the city’s insurance would cover this.  
A motion was made to approve the motorcycle fundraiser on June 25, 2016 for the God’s House of Ministry, and to check if the City’s insurance would cover this, motion made by Aldermen Steele, seconded by Aldermen Hartley, with the following votes:


AYES-Rockwell, Steele, Talbot, Hartley, Kinion

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

Jay Gourley representing Lincoln County asked that we help getting the word out to the public on the renewal of the ½% sales tax countywide for Road and Bridges.  This tax is due to expire on March 31, 2017 and the renewal would be another 10 year period.  The Funding from the sales tax is used for Lincoln County roads and bridges to be maintained and improved.  The Elsberry Special Road District gets about 60% of the funds.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

 The Mayor is still looking for someone to be on the Board of Adjustments and would like this person to be from the Hillcrest area.
City Clerk requested for the Board to approve paying Water Mover’s.  This bill was set to be paid in August, but was stopped because the dates on the invoices did not match the dated that Marshall had. This was for the rented pumps for June through August.  This has finally been cleared up and the bill is ready to pay.

A motion was made to Water Mover’s, motion made by Aldermen Talbot, seconded by Aldermen Rockwell, with the following votes:

AYES-Steele, Talbot, Hartley, Kinion, Rockwell

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Wilch would the Boards approval to purchase a programmable thermostat for the office and to drop one of the phone lines for Mayor which would save the city about $40.00 per month.

A motion was made to approve the purchase of the programmable thermostat and to drop one of the phone lines, motion made by Aldermen Talbot, seconded by Aldermen Hartley, with the following votes:


AYES-Talbot, Hartley, Kinion, Rockwell, Steele

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
INTRODUCTION AND READIANG OF BILLS FOR PASSAGE

Bill 2016-003-01AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF ELSBERRY, MISSOURI, TO AUTHORIZE THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO, AND EXECUTE ON BEHALF OF THE CITY, A LEASE WITH BALCO, PROPERTIES, LLC FOR A POLICE STATION AT 106A NORTH THIRD STREET, ELSBERRY, MISSOURI 63343, was presented to the Board for their consideration. A motion was made to have the ordinance Bill 2016-003-01 read twice by title only, motion made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Talbot, with the following votes:


AYES- Hartley, Kinion, Rockwell, Steele, Talbot 

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
Bill 2016-003-01 was read two times by title only.  A motion was made to adopt Bill 2016-003-001, motion made by Aldermen Kinion, seconded by Aldermen Talbot, with the following votes:


AYES- Kinion, Rockwell, Steele, Talbot, Hartley 

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
The second bill for consideration with Providence Bank has not been completed with the final numbers.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL BOARDS AND COMMITTEES
LIBRARY:

Mayor Wilch stated that the Library had 1800 patrons, 1059 books checked out and made $98.22 from fines and donations.  There are still tickets available for the Fundraiser.  Sales will continue until March 25th.

INFRASTRUCTURE
Aldermen Kinion stated that the Infrastructure had a meeting with Mr. and Mrs. Gladney to discuss their water bill.  The committee decided that they would refund a total of $2632.00 from the bill and all the current finance charges.  Tony Sneed from Alliance stated that the budgeted amount for repairs showed a balance owed by the City of $1020.00 and they would split the refunded to the Gladney’s with the City.

A motion was made to refund the Gladney’s $2632.00 with the City giving credit on their bill and Alliance not charging the City the $1,020 and giving the City $297.00, motion made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Rockwell, with the voting as follows:


AYES- Rockwell, Steele, Talbot, Hartley, Kinion 

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
EMERGENCY SERVICES

There was discussion as to whether the ordinance could be passed pending the VIN numbers and the amortized amounts due.

Bill 2016-03-002 ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF VEHICLE LEASE AGREEMENT WITH PROVIDENCE BANK, was presented to the Board for consideration.  A motion to have Bill 2016-03-002 ready 2 times by title only, motion made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Talbot, with the vote as follows:


AYES- Steele, Talbot, Hartley, Kinion, Rockwell 

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
Bill 2016-03-002 was ready twice by title only.  A motion was made to adopt Bill 2016-03-002, motion made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Steele, with the votes as follows:


AYES- Talbot, Hartley. Kinion, Rockwell, Steele 

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
PAGE BRANCH PARK

Aprile Taylor-Committee has decided to unlock the rest rooms by the first week of April.  They have planned a work day for April 16th.  They are planning a Happy Basket for September 24th.  Amy is calling the circus people about getting the circus here again.

TREE BOARD:

Alderman Talbot stated that Davey Trees has completed their inventory and we will be able to do the entire town, cemetery and Page Branch Park.  We should be getting the paperwork any day now.  The city is really close to getting all the in kind work done.  After 18 months we will be able to get 15% on the next grant if approved.
REPORTS OF ALDERMEN AND MAYOR

Mayor Wilch would like to thank the Elsberry and Winfield Fire Departments for the way they handled the fire on S. 2nd.  He also thanked Jackson Automotive for their help in getting the bridge out of Page Branch Park.

Alderman Rockwell wanted to thank Alliance for the help on the Gladney’s water bill.

Alderman Steele wanted to thank Marshall for covering the salt.

REPORTS OF CITY DEPARTMENTS AND OFFICIERS

Robert Guinness:  Talked to the Board about SB572 which would limit the city to a maximum of $200.00 for fines.  All other fines such as nuisance, building violations, yard clean up will be included in the 20% the city can collect.

Marshall Suddarth:  He needs to purchase 6 influent valves which prevent them from turning off the water for backwash.  The cost of 1 valve is $1750.00. After some discussion the Board, there was a motion to purchase 1 valve, motion made by Aldermen Talbot, seconded by Aldermen Hartley, with the votes as follows:


AYES- Talbot, Hartley. Kinion, Rockwell, Steele 

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
Marshall stated that they need to order more meters, they come 6 to a box at $170.00 each.   Mrs. Reed stated that at this time they have 47 meters that need to be replaced; because they are not working or the radio does not read them and they have to go and read by individually.

A motion was made to purchase 7 cases of meters, motion made by Aldermen Kinion, seconded by Aldermen Hartley, with the votes as follows:


AYES- Hartley. Kinion, Rockwell, Steele, Talbot 

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
There was discussion about moving meters outside if they are inside.  There are at least 4 residential meters and meters for the building on Broadway.  There was discussion as to who is responsible for the plumbing inside the building once the meters are place outside. It was decided that Rob will draw something up for the homeowners and business owners to sign as to how much it could cost for the city to do it.
Rachel Reed:  The meter reading went better this month, they only had one that was estimated and waiting for a new meter to be put in at that address.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS

Dick Tate with Liberty National, talked to the council about what their company could offer our employees with accident, life, and cancer insurance. This will help the city because to will be pretax, so the would pay less for withholdings.  There was no decision made at this time.  It will up to the employees to call him.

Bill Boswell- wanted to thank Aldermen Rockwell and Aldermen Talbot for getting the rock put down.  He also asked about the cell phone service in this area, which he is having trouble with.  He was told to contact his cell phone provider.
Mike Short-Elsberry Democrat stated that the agenda’s have not been correct for 7 months and this could get the council in trouble under the Sunshine Law.  He was also surprised that they approved the minutes from last month meeting.

A motion was made to adjourn, by Aldermen Steele, seconded by Aldermen Kinion, with the votes as follows:


AYES- Kinion, Rockwell, Steele, Talbot, Hartley

NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Kakouris,

City Clerk

